Cass River Greenway Meeting Minutes

June 4, 2014

City of Vassar Office 1:00 – 3:00 PM

2014 Cass River Clean Up Plan

Jared Olson, Caro City Manager updated the group on the planning for the 2014 river clean up.  Plans are in place for the event scheduled for July 26, 2014.  The clean up will occur between the Caro Dam and the MDOT Rest Stop on M-46. A press release will be issued regarding the specifics of place and time.  I will forward the press release when it is issued.

June 21 Float & Swim the Cass

Bill Zehnder reported plans are in place.  Swimmers will start at 9:00 am and canoers/kayakers will depart the Tuscola launch at 9:30 am.  The trip will end at Heritage Park in Frankenmuth, where Relay for Life will be in progress.  For more information contact Bill at bzehnder@bavarianinn.com or his office phone;  989-652-9941.

August 2 Tri for Life Triathlon

Bill Zehnder reported that the 2nd Tri for Life Triathlon will take place at Frankenmth RiverPlace on the morning of August 2.  Last year’s event drew 322 participants and the organizers are expecting even more this year.  For more information google “tri-for-life triathlon”.  More details will follow.
Vassar Launch Project 

Brad Barrett reported that Saginaw Bay WIN has approved the grant request for $20,000 and the Tuscola County Community Foundation has approved $2,500 for the project.  A representative from the Natural Resources Trust Fund will be visiting the site the week of June 9.  Pending funding, the new launch and park site will be constructed in 2015.  

M-46 Launch Site 

Joe Toth reported that the DNR is working with their Real Estate department regarding permission to build the launch.  Once approved we must get approval from MDOT Real Estate.  Bob Zeilinger reported that he is working with the Frankenmuth Jaycees regarding funding.  The group also discussed other potential funders in the Caro and Vassar area.
Bridgeport Launches
Bob Zeiliner reported (for Bill Wheeler) that a grant request to Saginaw Bay WIN has been approved for $20,000.  This money will be used as match for the two NRTF grant requests already submitted.  Bill and his team will be working to secure the remaining funding in the months ahead.  2015 is targeted for construction. 
Caine Road Launch Site

Russ Fall reported that there is a funding plan now in place for the project.  The Tuscola County Road Commission will provide the access drive onto the property when the Caine Road Bridge is repaired and the DNR will budget funds for the parking lot.  Contruction is anticipated in 2015.
2014 Phragmites Control Plan

Michelle Zawerucha reported the Tuscola County Road Commission has approved $1000 for this year’s program.  Bob Zeilinger asked for volunteers to survey 2 or 3 Tuscola County townships in the Cass River corridor.

Michelle VanderHaar indicated that some funding may be available for phragmites control in Saginaw County.

June 12 Saginaw Bay Watershed Conference

Bob Zeilinger stated he has been asked to make a presentation at the conference.  His presentation will focus on partnerships leading to succes.  Three projects will be highlighted; the partnership activity between Vassar, Tuscola and Frankenmuth in establishing the 3 new launches, the partnership with Tuscola County Road Commission regarding phragmites control and the partnership with municipality waste water treatment plants involed in the recently completed water quality monitoring project.
Regional Conservation Partnership Program (RCPP)

Bob Zeilinger reported briefly on this new initiative, part of the 2014 Farm Bill.  The Nature Conservancy is working on a funding proposal for projects in the Saginaw Bay Watershed.  There is potential for the Cass River Watershed to benefit from this initiative.

Water Quality – Final Report

Bob reported for Eric Hakel who was ill.  The final report is complete.  A press release has been drafted and approved by the DEQ.  It will be posted on our web site and released to the press soon.  Also, Eric’s powerpoint presentation is now posted on our web site.

Next steps include meeting with the DEQ regarding tributary streams identified as having e-coli concerns.
Watershed Management Plan

Jim Hergott gave an update on the resolution of the remaining issues need to receive final approval to this plan by the MDEQ.  This approval in needed by the end of June for us to quality for funding in 2015. 
Streambank Erosion Control

Michelle VanderHaar stated she has $5000 available.  We are looking at focusing our efforts on a tributary stream (sub watershed) that has erosion problems.  The project leaders are looking at requesting another $40,000 from two funding source.
Next Meeting:  Wednesday, August 6, 2014 1:00 – 3:00PM

                           Vassar City Office

Bob Zeilinger
June 10, 2014

